Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel 
at 7:45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 21 September 2016
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Mike Hedley, Nigel White, Linda Edwards, Geoff Collen and Len Harper. Also present was Christine Smith (clerk) 
35. Welcome – the Chairman welcomed those present 
36. Apologies – received and accepted from County Councillor Margaret Stone and District Councillor William Kemp
37. Declarations of interest – Cllr Andrew Wright declared a personal interest in finance item ‘C’ (Methodist Chapel grant) and Cllr Geoff Collen declared a personal interest in planning decision item ‘A’
38. Previous Minutes – the minutes of a meeting held Wednesday July 2016 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
39. Planning Decisions – the following item was NOTED:
a) 2016/1961 – Mr G Collen, Highfield Farm, Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse – steel frame portal building for the storage of agricultural machinery – prior approval not required

40. Planning Applications – none
41. Planning Correspondence – 
a) CPRE Norfolk – it was AGREED that the parish council would not support the campaign to ensure no new sites are allocated for house building until all existing allocations have been developed
42. Finance – the following items were considered:

a) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for August and September 2016 at £15.00 per month) was AGREED

b) The payment of the clerk’s salary and payment to HMRC for the 2nd quarter was NOTED

c) The following grants were AGREED:


Norton Methodist Chapel - £150

Norton Subcourse Parochial Church Council - £100

Norton, Thurlton and Thorpe Village Hall - £100
d) A grant request from Norfolk Citizens Advice was considered; it was AGREED that the council would not make a donation
The adjournment for public participation was not required.

43. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Andrew Wright reported that work was due to start very soon on repairs to the Methodist Chapel roof.  He added that the that the go-cart race and other activities for youngsters that had taken place during the school holidays had been well received and successful.  
44. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Linda Edwards reported that the recently opened Bridal Studio in the village appeared to be doing well.  Cllr Nigel White reported that a crossroad sign had been knocked down on Loddon Road: the clerk would report this to Norfolk County Council.
45. District and County Councillors Reports – no report was received from District Council William Kemp.  County Councillor Margaret Stone’s report was as tabled and NOTED.
46. Appointment of a Trustee to the Poor Marsh Charity – it was AGREED that Brian Goodrum would be appointed.
47. Correspondence – correspondence, as previously circulated, was NOTED.  
48. Next Meeting – the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 16 November 2016 
49. Close – the meeting closed at 8:53pm







     Signed………………………………………
Date……………………………………
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